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Comments on draft Appendix 4.12A (Page 25 of package)

The first paragraph spells out "dry season start date and length" as elements of the
annual water supply and demand assessment. However, there is no discussion about dry
season length, although dry season start date is defined in the following paragraph.
Projecting a dry season length which includes historical late aquifer recharge dates is
critical to assessing water availability throughout an extended dry season.
Paragraph A.4.a states ..."operation of the percolation ponds for wastewater disposal
must cease". The other option specified in the operating order for the percolation ponds
is to lower the water level in the ponds by turning on the 9P7 Gradient Control Well.
Section C.4 states "The updates will include actual supply and demand figures". In fact,
there is no actual supply information in this supply and demand assessment. The
"Anticipated Total Water Supply" values listed in the Potable Water Shortage
Assessment Table are not based on actual current supplies, but on customer demand
numbers from 2015. Actual current stored water supplies in the aquifers can be
determined by well level readings and aquifer capacity tabulations. It is necessary to
have accurate supply information available to make good decisions about conservation
measures and WRF operation.




